
ADAMS TOWNSHIP PARKS AND RECREATION BOARD 

The regular meeting of the Adams Township Parks and Recreation Board was held on September 5, 

2023 at the Adams Township Municipal Building located at 690 Valencia Road, Mars, PA, 16046. 

The meeting began at 7:00 P.M.  The following members of the Parks and Recreation Board were 

present: Dave Goodworth, Rochelle Seideneck, Shelley Savoroski, Marilyn Watson, and Heidi 

Brandon.  Also present was the Parks & Recreation Director Brian Perry. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 

On a motion made by Marilyn Watson and seconded by Dave Goodworth, the Parks and Recreation 

Board minutes for the August meeting was approved. 

Public Comments: No public comment 

UPDATES: 

Brian Perry gave updates on the ongoing projects in the park. Splash Pad is closed, will start to 
winterize, and prep for Christmas lights in October. Brian gave some ideas for future changes 
like a possible pre-registration time, private parties, food trucks, and other special events. This 
power to pickleball lights is in progress, Scherer electric is installing all materials and 
equipment needed for Penn Power to hook up electricity to the lights. The plan is to have this 
project completed by the end of the month. The cornhole boards that were donated by the 
Rotary club have been installed, the grass is growing and will be able to be used once the grass 
is grown.  

OLD BUSINESS: 

Brian went through all old business which was discussions on the upcoming fall events. The Car 
Cruise is coming up, all materials have been ordered or prepped for the event by Brian. Teachers 
and Mars staff will be bringing baskets to keep here at the building prior to the event. The dates for 
the Halloween event have been set for Saturday October 28th, and the Christmas/ Holiday light 
event is set for one night on Friday December 1st. 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

The group discussed the Halloween event detailing all the supplies, materials and preparation 

that is needed prior to the event. Check-in will be from 2-3pm, the Parade will start at 3pm and 

will be led by emergency services. The parade will go from the municipal building to the rotary 

pavilion. Prizes will be awarded to the winners of each costume category.  Heidi also detailed 

the ATTAC 5k that is being planned for the following morning and what to expect from that 

event. It will be Halloween themed; she will meet with Brian to work on logistics and a route for 

the race.  

ADJOURNMENT: 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 P.M.  The next meeting will be on October 3, 2023, at 7:00 P.M. 

Submitted by: 

Brian Perry 


